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P R O F I L E  

Lorry is in her 12th year on the Amherst Central 
School Board, serving also as a member of the 
district’s Audit and Transportation committees. 
Lorry is excited to serve as ECASB President this 
year, having previously served as Vice President 
and a member of the Delegate Assembly, 
Awards committee, and Audit committee. She 
has also chaired the ad hoc committee to revise 
the ECASB By-Laws and Policies.   
 
A Human Resources Consultant since 2008,  
Lorry is self-employed, having started her own 
consulting practice in 2019. She works in various 
HR capacities with clients who have small- to 
medium-sized businesses. She will assess the HR 
department, create structure and systems for 
efficiency, ensure compliance with federal and 
state employment laws, create and revise  
employee handbooks, and conduct training.  
 
Lorry is a graduate of the University at Buffalo 
with a BS in Management, Human Resources 
and Marketing, and a BA in Psychology.  
Additionally, she holds two human resource  
certifications - Professional in HR (PHR) and 
SHRM Certified Professional (SHRM-CP), She is  
a member of the local Buffalo Niagara Human 
Resource Association and the national Society 
for Human Resource Management.   

 
Lorry has been the recipient of several ECASB 
and NYSSBA participation Awards and various 
PTA awards, including the Apple Award (2011), 
NYS Honorary Life Membership (2013) and the  
Distinguished Service Award (2018).  
 
Lorry is an active volunteer at the Tiger’s Den 
Food Pantry, a successful collaboration  
between the school district and a local church 
which was a past recipient of the ECASB  
Hodgson Russ LLP Collaboration Award.  The 
Tiger’s Den provides food to over 70 families 
each month within the Amherst Central School 
District boundaries.   
 
Lorry is a native of Western New York and has 
been a resident of Amherst since 2003.  She is 
married to Matthew and they have two  
children: a daughter Riley, who graduated  
from Amherst in 2022 and is in her last year in 
the Nursing program at Niagara University, and 
a son Declan, who graduated from Amherst in 
2025 and is in his first year at Penn State  
University. 

“I love being part of an amazing  

school district, serving the community  

and the region.”  


